
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  August 25, 2015       

 
RE: 1000 Southard Street (permit application # T15-7554) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received for the removal of (1) Avocado tree.  A site 
inspection was done on August 19, 2015 and documented the following: 
 

1. Tree Species: Avocado (Persea americana) 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 



                 



     
 
Diameter: 15.2”  
Location: 80% (tree is growing within an existing deck cut out area)     
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60% (fair- there is some decay in the canopy and there is a 
decay spot on the main trunk.  The decay in the main trunk appears to be 
mainly in the cut collar area.)  
Total Average Value = 80%  
Value x Diameter = 12 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
The tree could use some heavy maintenance trimming to remove 

decayed branches and to balance the canopy.  At this time it is not 
known if there is any other evidence of decay in the trunk of the 
tree or how extensive it may or may not be. 
 
The home is under going renovation and there are plans to renovate 
the deck area.      
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